
Church Visitation 

Rev. Grace Sanders 

Dear Highway: 
Greetings in Jesus’ precious name. Possibly 

an account of my travelogue since Beulah 

might interest you. 

At Grand Manan I spent three most enjoy- 
able weeks with some friends of the early 
days when we made our home there. Changes 
have taken place; trees cut down to widen 
the road so it could be paved; new buildings 
have gone up and, when I went to church I 
missed the faces and testimonies of the saints 
“who have gone on before.” I had the privilege 
of speaking in both North Head and Seal Cove 
Churches, and also ‘at Wood Island, mainly on 
the work which God has blessed in Africa. I 
was blessed to fellowship with those dear peo- 
ple, who have held the ropes while we sought 
to save perishing souls in Africa. Twice I went 
raspberrying. Oh, to once more be able to in- 
hale the wonderful spicy air of the beautiful 
woods. How I used to long to be able to in 
Africa, where parts of the country are barren 
of natural trees. 

From there I proceeded to Riverside, in com- 
pany wtih Brother and Sister Ralph Sabine 
and family. We dropped in at the parsonage 
at Calais and surprised Brother and Sister R. 
Parks, who were just getting settled. After 
visiting at another home, our next stop was 
Houlton. We stayed over night at Sister 
Sabine’s parents’ home and visited her sister 
and arrived at Riverside in time for supper. 

It was great to be at another Camp Meeting 
and to see the improvements, the new hotel, 
etc. But I sensed the need of more of the spirit 
of burden and prayer. 

After Riverside Camp I spent a week at 
Gordonsville; had a brief, delightful visit with 
the Misses Sterritt at Hartland, and attended 
two of the Glassville Tent Meetings where 
God was working mightily. 
My next stop was Presque Isle, where I 

stayed until the close of the Revival Meetings 
with Rev. Bona Fleming. Brother Fleming 
was at his best at Presque Isle. His messages 
were wonderful and great good was accom- 
plished as was reported in The King’s High- 
way. But preceding and during the meetings a 
volume of prayer went up to the throne of 
grace. Before each service old and young met 
in the basement for prayer. That doubtless 
was the secret of the blessing. 
At Presque Isle I was amazed to be asked 

so often for stories, etc., of Africa. In practi- 
cally every service or prayer meeting either 
a Zulu song was asked for or a story, etc. The 
Sunday School as a group or individual classes 
were addressed too. I wish you could have 
heard the prayers for Africa after those talks! 
Then seen the numerous articles of clothing 
from men, women, boys, girls and babies 
which were brought in, by the arm load, bag- 
fulls and boxes. Many parcels were sent to 
Africa together with some money to help pay 
duty on the other end. The children gave glad- 
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Sister Symonds. I have so enjoyed the Chris- 
tian fellowship with the pastors and their 
wives and seeing the good work which they 
are doing in the homeland. Also their interest 
in the Mission work and what the ladies are 
planning to make this winter, when the snow 
begins to fly, to send to Africa. 

On my way home I stopped off at Moncton 
to speak in the monthly Missionary Meeting 
there, and the following evening talked to the 
Junior Young Peoples’ group. 

I trust my talks will inspire hearts to pray 
more earnestly for the work in Africa, and 
to do more than ever for the extension of 
God’s Kingdom at home and in the foreign 
fields. 

Here are some of the remarkable ways in 
which folk responded to the voice of God dur- 
ing my visits: 

A young woman asked to “adopt” a native 
baby in Africa—to send her clothes from time 
to time. 

Another has “adopted” a young school girl 
to do the same for her. 

A number of boys and girls have taken up 
the plan of writing encouraging letters to the 
young struggling Christian boys and girls 
who have learned some English. 
Strangers (of another Denomination) at 

the close of one service asked me for an 
address so as to send out parcels from their 
Missionary Society to our field. 

Last year a couple denied themselves a de- 
licious turkey dinner for Christmas and put 
the carefully saved ten dollars towards Mis- 
sions. 

And, last but not least, a young man told 
me he had decided against buying himself a 
second new suit and was going to send the 
equivalent of its price thus: 25 dollars, to 
Home Missions and 25 dollars to Foreign 
Missions! That is what I like to see! Not just 
barely paying the tithe (God’s money) but 
making Him see how much we love Him, by 
denying ourselves something and giving some- 
thing extra of that which we had laid aside 
for ourselves, etc. We will not be the losers 
by it—ah, no! Now we shall be blessed, and in 
Eternity wish we had done far more, 
Oh, let it not be said of us: “I was hungered 

and ye gave me no meat; I was thirsty, and 
ye gave Me no drink; I was a stranger and 
ye took me not in; naked, and ye clothed me 
not; sick, and in prison, and ye visited me not.” 
But let us do our utmost by prayer and giving 
and doing, that labourers may be sent out and 
the work supported and souls saved before it 
is too late. 

Yours for souls, 

GRACE E. M. SANDERS 

QUARTERLY MEETING NOTICE 

The Quarterly Meeting of District No. 5 will 
be held at Presque Isle, Me., Nov. 22-25. 

H. O. McGEORGE 

REV. H. S. WILSON TO BROADCAST 

WEDDINGS 

Campbell - Benson 

On October 19th, at St. Stephen, N. B,, 
Vernice Benson, daughter of Mr. and Mrs. 
Ottawa Benson, of Seal Cove, and Allison 
Campbell, son of Mr. and Mrs. Angus Camp- 
bell, were united in marriage. The ceremony 
was performed by Rev. R. T. Benson, brother 
of the bride. 

Black - Fisher 

On Friday, October 26th, at the Reformed 
Baptist Church, Moncton, N. B., Edith Evelyn 
Fisher, of Coates Mills, N. B., and Victor 
Emerson Black, of Havelock, N. B., were 
united in marriage. Rev. E. W. Tokley offi- 
ciated. 

OBITUARY 

Mrs. Viona Willey passed away Monday 
evening, Aug. 6th, in the home of her young- 
est son at Presque Isle, Maine. 

She was a resident of Crystal for many 
years and was a member of our Church at 
Belvedere, but late years she lived at Water- 
ville, Maine, and became a member of the 
Church of the Nazarene in Fairfield. 
She is survived by four sons and three 

daughters, among whom are Mrs. Claude Ran- 
dall and Mr. Gus Willey. Mrs. J. A. Moses is 
a grand-daughter. 
The funeral was held from the Crystal Re- 

formed Baptist Church Aug. 8th, conducted 
by the pastor, Rev. S. G. Hilyard, assisted by 
Rev. J. A. Moses. 

Burial was in the family lot in Crystal. 
To the bereaved we extend our prayers and 

sympathy. 

QUARTERLY MEETING NOTICE 

The Quarterly Meeting of District No. 1 
will convene with the Church at Doaktown, 
Nov. 22-25, inclusive. 

Will the Churches please send written re- 
ports and two delegates if possible. 

MRS. J. A. OWENS, 
Dist. Secretary 

The Quarterly Meeting of Dist. No. 2 will 
convene with the church at Londonderry, 
Nov. 29-Dec. 2. 

All churches send ministers, delegates and 
letters, please. 

Let's plan for a great Quarterly!!! 

SCOTT INGERSOLL 

NOTICE 

Please send all orders for Wesleyan Metho- 
dist Sunday School supplies to B. M. Hicks, 
Woodstock, N. B. 

We are very fortunate to obtain a contract 
from the Wesleyan Methodist Publishers so 
that we can pass on to the individual Sunday 
Schools a discount of 25%. However, to retain 
this contract the publishers stipulate that we 
MUST have the orders in by the first of the 
month preceding the Quarter for which we 
are ordering. 

Please get your orders to me early. 
Use only current order blanks. 
Make sure your order is correct. 

B. M. HICKS 

The King’s Highway 


